
PUBLIC NOTICE
VILLAGE OF MATINECOCK

A public hearing will be held before the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of
Matinecock, Nassau County, New York, on Wednesday, April 16, 2025, at the Portledge School -
Upper School Library, on Duck Pond Road in said Village at 6:30 p.m.

The hearing will be on the 2025/2026 budget of estimated expenses and revenues for the
Village’s fiscal year commencing 6/1/25 and ending 5/31/26 which has been prepared by the Board
of Trustees.  The budget shows no compensation to any member of the Board of Trustees.

This proposed budget is on file and open to the public for inspection during the usual
business hours of the day at the office of Humes & Wagner, LLP, the attorneys for the Village, 147
Forest Avenue, Locust Valley, New York, from the date of this notice until the time of the hearing. 

All persons interested will be given an opportunity to be heard at said hearing.  All citizens
have a right to attend the public hearing and provide written and oral comments and to ask questions
concerning the proposed Village budget.  The Board of Trustees reserves the right to continue or
adjourn such hearing as provided by law.

Any person needing special assistance in attending, please notify the Village Clerk at (516)
671-7790 at least 48 hours in advance of the hearing.

           By Order of the Board of Trustees
Jennifer A. Zoufaly

           Village Clerk/Treasurer

Dated: April 10, 2025


